



ÖN SÖZ «

Sevgili Öğrenciler,

Son Viraj Yayınları olarak hedefi yüksek olan öğrencilere rehber olmak ve onların başarı seviyesini yükseltmek için yola çıktık. Değişen sınav sistemiyle birlikte ortaya çıkan yeni nesil sorularla kitaplarımızı oluşturarak sizleri bu sınavlara en iyi şekilde hazırlamayı istiyoruz.

>>

Kitaplarımızı hazırlarken Talim ve Terbiye Kurulu Başkanlığı tarafından yayımlanan öğretim programlarındaki kazanımları esas alıyoruz. Soruları bu kazanımlar çerçevesinde hazırlıyor, tüm kazanımlara kitaplarımızda yer veriyoruz. Bunu yaparken kazanım dışına asla çıkmıyoruz. Testleri mantık, muhakeme, analiz, sentez gerektiren sorularla oluşturuyoruz. Yeni nesil olarak adlandırılan bu tip sorularla öğrencilerimizin analitik düşünerek bilgilerini günlük hayata aktarabilmelerini amaçlıyoruz. Sorular hazırlanırken PISA ve TIMSS sorularını örnek alıyoruz.

Bloom taksonomisine uygun olarak "tam öğrenme" modeliyle hazırladığımız özet konu anlatım, uygulama, kavrama, analiz-sentez, ünite değerlendirme testi ve analiziyle oluşturduğumuz "Drift Serisi" öğrencilerimizi bilgi düzeyinden sentez düzeyine çıkarıyor. Kolaydan zora şeklinde hazırlanan bu testler sayesinde başarı basamaklarını kolaylıkla aşacağınızı düşünüyoruz.

Son Viraj Yayınları olarak bu sınavda en iyi dereceyi elde etmeniz için **DFF-RMD** adlı ürünle karşınıza çıkıyoruz. Eserimizdeki testler ünite değerlendirme sınavı tarzında hazırlanmıştır. Bu sayede ünitelerin her bir kazanımına yer verilmiştir. Soruların tamamı MEB'in yayınladığı örnek sorulara ve LGS sorularına göre hazırlanmıştır.

Son Viraj Yayınları ile çıktığınız bu yolculukta hedefinize ulaşmanızı diliyor, size bu yolda rehberlik yapmaktan onur duyuyoruz.

Selim AKGÜL Genel Yayın Yönetmeni

» İÇİNDEKİLER «

INGILIZCE

1. ÜNİTE	: Hello!	3
2. ÜNİTE	: My Town	6
3. ÜNİTE	: Games and Hobbies	9
4. ÜNİTE	: My Daily Routine	12
5. ÜNİTE	: Health	15
6. ÜNİTE	: Movies	18
7. ÜNİTE	: Party Time	21
8. ÜNİTE	: Fitness	24
9. ÜNİTE	: The Animal Shelter	27
10. ÜNİTE	: Festivals	29
Cevap Ana	htarı	31



1-5: For these questions, choose the best option to fill in the blanks.

- 1. **David** : What - - do you have on Mondays?
 - Kylie : Art, English, IT and P.E.
 - David : Do you - - IT lessons?
 - Kylie : Yes, I enjoy using computers.
 - A) families / dislike
 - B) countries / love
 - C) lessons / hate
 - D) subjects / like
- 2. Jack : Good morning Eric. How are you?
 - Eric : Hi, Jack. I'm fine and you?
 - Jack : Not bad.
 - Eric : ---- Bye! See you later.
 - Jack : Goodbye!
 - A) Oh, I'm late
 - B) I like music classes
 - C) This is my new class
 - D) I'm good at solving problems
- 3. Gary : Are you English? Irvin : No, I'm Scottish. **Garv** : ----? Irvin : I'm from Glasgow. A) Where is Scotland B) How are you today C) Do you speak English D) Where are you from in Scotland

- 4. Roger : Hello. Where are you from?
 - Kim : I'm from Australia, from Alice Springs.
 - **Roger** : ---? Is it near Canberra?
 - Kim : No, it is far from there.
 - A) Where is it
 - B) Is it a nice town
 - C) How old are you
 - D) What nationality are you
- Tessa : Hi. ----? 5.
 - Tim : Yes I am, but call me Tim. Nice to meet you.
 - Tessa : Nice to meet you too.
 - A) What do you do
 - B) Are you Timothy

Son Viraj

- C) Is your name Liam
- D) What is your name
- Answer the questions according to the 6. dialogues.



There is no dialogue about - - - - lesson.

A) art	B) history
C) computer	D) music



7.

In England, students start middle school at the age of eleven. In the first two years of secondary school, all the students study the same twelve subjects. They are English, maths, science, art, history, geography, IT lessons, a foreign language, music, citizenship, and P.E. At the age of 14, they can choose the subjects, but maths, English, science and P.E. are still compulsory.

Which one is true?

- A) There are eleven subjects in middle school.
- B) There is a P.E. class only at the age of eleven.
- C) Students learn history at the age of fourteen.
- D) In middle school, all students have language classes.

8.

Hi, I'm Patricia. My favourite subjects at school are music and art. I'm also good at English, but I love drawing pictures. I also enjoy learning how to play an instrument. I don't like studying history. I think it is boring, but I love looking at the pictures in history books.

Which one is true?

- A) Patricia thinks history is a nice subject.
- B) Patricia's favourite subject is English.
- C) Patricia hates playing an instrument.
- D) Patricia likes painting.

Answer the questions (9-10) according to the dialogues below.

- Chris : What is your favourite subject?
- Martin : P.E. I love it. It is great!
- Chris : Really? I don't like it. I'm not very good at sports. I like science.
- Martin : Science? Science is terrible. I hate science! I don't understand it easily. And the teachers give us a lot of homework.
- Chris : It is easy. It's fun to learn science. I think it's really interesting. IT lesson is difficult. I don't like it.
- Martin : No it isn't. I am good at it.
- Chris : It is because your father is a computer engineer, and he helps you with your homework!

9. Why does Chris dislike P.E.?

- A) He thinks it is enjoyable.
- B) He is bad at doing sports.
- C) He can't do the homework.
- D) Teachers give too much homework.
- 10. Martin dislikes - - .
 - A) IT lessons
 - B) science
 - C) sports
 - D) P.E.

Son Viraj

"



How many sentences are false below? Emma Watson is a famous Britain actress. Pandas are from China. They are big. Lahmacun is a delicious Turkey meal. Germans love eating sausage. It is their favourite. Chun Lee is Korea. She likes maths. A) 1 B) 2 C) 3 D) 4

12. Which question is <u>NOT</u> answered in the text?

I love history and geography so much. I'm also good at maths. I have a best friend. We are in different classes at school. Her name is Roberta. She is from Italy. Her favourite subjects are English and maths.

- A) What is your name?
- B) Where is your best friend from?
- C) What are your favourite subjects?
- D) What subjects do you like at school?

Answer the questions (13-14) according to the texts below.

::Stephen's Blog:: Welcome

Hi, my name is Stephen and I'm eleven. I'm from New Zealand. I go to a secondary school here in Wellington. The school starts at half past eight. I am in class 5-B.

2.

1.

My favourite subjects are history and art, but I'm not very good at music and language. We learn French at school. I think it is difficult. But I love my teacher, Mrs Crimson. She's really nice. The first lessons are always P.E. And, we have IT lessons every day. They always start at two o'clock in the afternoons.



My best friend at school is Juan. He is from Portugal. He is also eleven and he loves science and language. He can speak English very well, but he also doesn't like French.

13. Which title is <u>not</u> suitable for any of the blanks?

A) My Best Friend	B) About School
C) My Family	D) About Me

14. Why does Stephen dislike the language class?

- A) He doesn't like the language teacher.
- B) It starts very early in the mornings.
- C) He has language class every day.
- D) He thinks it is not easy.

Son Viraj



1-4: For these questions, choose the best option to fill in the blanks.

- **1.** Sarah : Hey, look at that laptop.
 - **Emily** : ----?
 - Sarah : Over there. Look, it's very cheap.
 - Emily : Oh, yes indeed.
 - A) Where is it

,

- B) Is it your laptop
- C) How much is that
- D) How can I get there

- 4. Nina : Where is the library?
 - Meg: ---- this road, and then turn right. It's on the left.
 - Nina : Thanks.
 - A) Take the second
 - B) Go along
 - C) Turn
 - D) Get

2. Fred : Excuse me, can you tell me the way to the train station?
Taner : Sure. Go - - - on. It is on your right.
Fred : Thanks.
A) right B) straight
C) left D) turn

- 3. Wendy : ----?
 - Simon : Yes, it is. It is next to that yellow building over there.

Son Viraj

- Wendy : Thank you so much.
- A) Can you tell me the way to the mall
- B) How can I go to the supermarket
- C) Is the supermarket near here
- D) Where is the supermarket

5. According to the picture, which sentences are <u>false</u>?



This is my room! (1) There is a clock on the wall, between the books and the map. (2) My chair is in front of my desk. (3) You can see a cup under the desk, too. (4) My schoolbag is next to the cup. (5) There is a calendar in the computer. (6) My boxing gloves are under the map.

A) 1 and 3	B) 2 and 6
C) 3 and 5	D) 4 and 6

6

~



- 6. Match the numbers with the letters below.
 - 1. Florist's
 - 2. Greengrocer's
 - 3. Library
 - 4. Post office
 - a. Buy a kilo of tomatoes.
 - b. Send this parcel, please.
 - c. Buy some roses.
 - d. Take these books back.
 - A) 1-c / 2-b / 3-d / 4-a
 - B) 1-a / 2-c / 3-b / 4-d
 - C) 1-c/2-a/3-d/4-b
 - D) 1-b / 2-a / 3-c / 4-d

7. Put the following dialogue into the correct order.

- I. Go down Gordon Street and turn right into Crescent Road. It's on the right.
- II. On my right?
- III. Yes. It's next to the clock tower. You can't miss it.
- IV. Excuse me, where is the bank?
- A) II III IV I
- B) IV II III I
- C) IV III I II
- D) IV I II III

Answer the questions (8-9) according to the dialogues below.

Dialogu	e 1	
Pam :	Hey, Nancy. Where are you?	
Emma: I'm in the bus. I'm going to Barcelona		
	You know, I don't like going by train.	
	What about you?	
Pam :	I'm outside. I'm buying some flowers	
	for mom. Tomorrow is her birthday.	
Emma:	Oh, great.	
Dialogue 2		
Harris:	Hello, Rob. How are you?	
Rob :	Fine. I'm at the cinema. Do you want	
	to come?	
Harris:	Sorry. I'm busy. I am buying a ticket.	
	I want to go to Dublin by train.	
Rob :	Oh, OK. Have a nice journey.	
Harris:	Thanks.	
Dialogu	e 3	
Jake :	Hi, Molly. Where are you?	
Molly :	I'm in the shopping mall. I need	
	some clothes. Where are you now?	
Jake :	I'm in the pharmacy. I need some	
	aspirin.	
Molly :	OK.	

8. Who is at the train station?

- A) Emma
- B) Harris
- C) Molly
- D) Pam

Son Viraj

9. Why is Jake at the pharmacy?

- A) Because tomorrow is his birthday.
- B) Because he needs some medicine.
- C) Because he doesn't like going by train.
- D) Because he wants to buy some flowers.



Answer the questions (10-11) according to the picture below.



10. You walk straight on, and take the first left. Then, you go along the street. And then, turn right. What do you see on the left?

- A) Hotel
- B) School
- C) Fire house
- D) Police station

11. Which direction is correct?

- A) Go along the street. Take the first right. Walk past the cinema. You will see the cafe on your left.
- B) Go straight on. Take the second left. You will see the stadium. It's opposite the fire station.
- C) Go straight ahead. Take the first right. Go past the pharmacy. The hotel is on the left.
- D) Go along. Take the second right. The post office is opposite the hospital.

8

1. Choose the best option to fill in the blank.

Alice : ----?

- Liam : At seven o'clock every morning. But, I often get up late on weekends.
- A) What is your favourite sport
- B) Do you get up late on Mondays
- C) What time do you get up on school days
- D) How often do you get up at seven o'clock

2. Answer the question according to the table below.

CAMP PALM TREE

- Learn to play chess
- Draw amazing pictures
- Play table tennis
- Have swimming lessons

You can find something for all the family members here. *Call: 555-0090*

Which of the following activity is <u>not</u> in the camp?



Answer the questions (3-4) according to the text below.

3. TE(T

::VOICES FROM OUR SCHOOL:: □ X http://ataturksecondaryschool.com ← →

Sude, from class 5-B

I have got a lot of friends in this school and we love spending time during the breaks. We often go to the garden and play games there. My classmates and I like playing Blind Man's Bluff. It is our favourite. We sometimes play chess in the chess room on winter days. Because there is a lot of rain outside. Boys in our class enjoy playing marbles and football. Their favourite hobby is football, of course. They play it everywhere and anytime, even in the classroom. Sometimes, our teacher gets angry with them! During P.E. lessons, we sometimes play tag in the gym. And, in art lessons, we learn to do origami. Do you know origami? (3) - - - - . It is my favourite activity. That's all for now. See you later everybody.

- 3. Choose the best option to fill in the blank in the text.
 - A) We draw some squares on the ground and we jump
 - B) We draw nice pictures with brushes in art lesson
 - C) We run fast and touch our friend in this game
 - D) You need a paper; you fold it and shape it

4. Why do they sometimes play chess in the school?

- A) Because there is rain outside.
- B) Because it is their favourite game.
- C) Because their teacher gets angry with them.
- D) Because they enjoy spending time in the garden.

>>> Games and Hobbies

Answer the question according to the texts below.

I can do Sudoku	I can run fast and	
puzzles very well. I can	play football very	
solve them easily! But,	well, but I can't ride	
I'm not good at maths.	a bicycle. I enjoy	
Weird!	swimming, too.	
Martin, 15	Patrick, 14	
I can read very fast. I	I'm Jason. I'm from	
read 800 words in a	Italy. I can make	
minute. But, I can't type	delicious coffee and	
messages on my smart	spaghetti, but I can't	
phone. Funny!	make tea! Can you	
	believe it?	
Winona, 55	Jason, 24	

5. Who is bad at sending text messages?

A) Martin	B) Patrick
C) Winona	D) Jason

6. Answer the question according to the text below.

Go Lewis go!

Lewis Hamilton is from England. He is a famous racing driver. Lewis gets up

early and goes



Viraj

Son

jogging. After that, he eats breakfast. Then, he checks his e-mail and goes to the gym for training. In his free time, he likes listening to music. He loves football, too. His favourite team is Arsenal. He also likes cycling.

This text is about Lewis' - - - - .

- A) family life
- B) daily routine
- C) dislikes about sports
- D) favourite sports and hobbies

Answer the question according to the text below.

I always go to the Triathlon Sport Centre with my best friends, Tina and Catherine. My sister doesn't come with us because she doesn't like sport. I think she is lazy! Tina and I play table tennis a lot. We play eight games, but she wins five or seven of them. She's really good at it. She is also in our table tennis team at school. The sport centre has competitions every month. Tina wins a lot of competitions. Catherine enjoys swimming all the time. It is her favourite hobby.

Lorene, 15

Which one is true?

- A) Catherine is good at competitions.
- B) Tina and Lorene often play table tennis.
- C) Lorene and her sister never go to the sport centre.
- D) Tina is bad at swimming because she doesn't like water.
- 8. Answer the question according to the table below.

	Bill	Cecilla	Vince
Dance	1	×	1
Do sculpting	1	1	×
Ride a horse	×	\$	1

- ---- can do sculpting, but ---- can't.
- A) Bill and Vince / Cecilia
- B) Vince and Cecilia / Vince
- C) Bill and Cecilia / Vince
- D) Vince / Cecilia

Games and Hobbies 🤜

Answer the questions (9-10) according to the text below.

MY FAVOURITE DAY

- [1] My mother often cooks us delicious lunch. After lunch, my sister and I go outside to play hopscotch. My brother doesn't join us because he doesn't like it. He loves playing football with his friends. My father sometimes goes downtown to meet with his friends from work.
- [2] My favourite day of the week is Saturday because we have no school on that day. It's the weekend.
- [3] In the evening, I sometimes invite my friends to play games in my room. We always play Chinese whispers. I love this game because it is a funny game. The last person often says different things from the original sentence. There is no school on Sunday, so I generally go to bed at around twelve o'clock.
- [4] I never get up early on that day. I like having breakfast with my family. On weekdays, I sometimes can't have breakfast at home with my family. So, I love spending time with them. Then, I usually ride my bike with my sister, Betsy. But, she is bad at riding a bike. I teach her how to ride at the park near our house.

Sarah, 13, Australia

9. Which option shows the correct order of the paragraphs?

- A) 4-2-3-1
- B) 2−4−1−3
- C) 4 − 2 − 1 − 3
- D) 2-4-3-1
- 10. In which paragraph does Sarah talk about her favourite hobby?
 - A) 1
 - B) 2
 - C) 3
 - D) 4



1. Choose the best option to fill in the blank.

Paul : ----?

Jeremy: Not very often. I like watching basketball more.

- A) What time do you play football
- B) What do you usually do at home
- C) How often do you watch football on TV
- D) What time you go to football practices on Mondays

2. Answer the question according to the text.

There are 200 hundred days in a school year in Australia. The school day is from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. The students always eat lunch at school. Primary and secondary students wear a uniform. Their summer holidays are in December and January. Strange, isn't it? Well, Australia is in the northern hemisphere.

The school time in Russia is from September to May. They start school at half past eight and finish at half past three. Some students usually wear a uniform, but some others don't wear a uniform. But all students usually wear warm clothes, because Russia is always cold.

Which one is true?

- A) School time is from 8:30 to 3:30 in Russia.
- B) Schools finish at half past eight in Australia.
- C) All students wear a uniform in Australia and Russia.
- D) Summer holiday starts in August in both countries.

Answer the questions (3-5) according to the texts below.

3.

We don't usually do very much on weekdays, but on weekends we drive to our friend's cottage in the mountain. It belongs to Gareth. Gareth often lives in his cottage in summer. On Sunday, we get up very early, at six o'clock. We always go fishing on the lake. We catch a lot of fish! We come back some time in the afternoon. In the evening we cook the fish over a fire outside in the garden. We sit and chat for hours, eating and talking. We go to bed around midnight. Early in the next morning, we go back to the city by our cars. We can't wait for our next visit.

This text is about - - - .

- A) how to catch fish
- B) life in the mountains
- C) a cottage in the mountains
- D) a weekend routine of some friends

Viraj

Son

Ted always has football practice on Saturday morning, so he gets up early and has a big breakfast. After football practice, he goes home for lunch. In the afternoon, he usually does homework, but he sometimes plays sport at the gym. He hardly ever watches TV during the day – he thinks the programmes are usually really boring. In the evening, he always goes out with friends. They often play chess. He's usually in bed before midnight.

Why does Ted get up early on weekend?

- A) Because he goes to bed early.
- B) Because he has football training.
- C) Because he watches TV until late hour.
- D) Because he goes to bed before midnight.

^{4.}

My Daily Routine <

5. A morning routine is a good start to the day. We do it automatically so we have time to think about our day. A routine is important for a healthy lifestyle, too. For example, we wash our hands and face. When we don't have a routine it creates stress in our lives and this can cause some problems. When you have a routine, you are in control, so you feel confident – and that's a great feeling!

According to the text, which one is a routine?

- A) We like doing homework.
- B) My aunt loves cooking.
- C) I can ride a bike very well.
- D) I brush my teeth in the morning.

Answer the question (6) according to the text.

My friend, Kevin, doesn't like his new school very much. There aren't any pictures or posters on the walls in the classroom and the chairs are uncomfortable. His class has all the lessons in the same classroom and they hardly ever go to the gym. A lot of students do not do their homework.

But, my new school is great. The lessons are always interesting and the teachers don't give too much homework. Do you like your new school?

6. Kevin dislikes his new school because - - -

- A) the classrooms are boring
- B) the lessons are interesting
- C) he goes to the gym very often
- D) the teachers give too much homework

Answer the questions (7-8) according to the dialogue.

Fred : Where are you from Thomas? Antonio : I'm from Italy. : (7) - - - ? Fred Antonio : Schools in Italy starts early, so I get up at six every morning. What about vou? Fred : Well, at nine. What time does the first lesson start? Antonio : At 7:30. You are lucky here in England. Fred : Perhaps school is not so bad here. Do you have lessons in the afternoon? Antonio : No, we don't usually go to school in the afternoon. Fred : What do you do then? Antonio : Homework! Our teachers give us a lot of homework. We don't have

7. Choose the best option to fill in the blank.

much free time.

- A) How are you doing
- B) What time do you get up
- C) How many classes do you have a day
- D) How do you go to school in the mornings

8. Fred and Antonio talk about their - - - - .

A) family life

son Viraj

- B) school life
- C) evening routine at home
- D) favourite subjects at school



Answer the questions (9-11) according to the text.

Wendy works as a tourist guide for a tourism agency and lives with her daughter, Jenna, aged 10.

- **6:30** I get up and prepare Jenna's lunch box. She loves sandwiches. Then, I do some housework. Then, I wake her up and make her breakfast. I'm always in a hurry and I don't have time for breakfast at home.
- **8:00** We go to school by bike. The bus is expensive here. And, there is also no underground in my neighbourhood. Then, I cycle 6 kilometres to work.
- **9:00** I have a sandwich for breakfast at the workplace, and then I start work. My first tour with tourists usually starts at 9:30. I love my job, but I don't earn much. And, I walk all day and show tourists around. I sometimes get tired.
- 5:30 I finish work and I go to pick up Jenna from school at 5:45. We often go shopping then.
- **6:30** I cook dinner and help Jenna with her homework. After dinner we often play games and I do housework again. I don't go out in the evening.
- **9:00** I'm really tired at the end of the day. Jenna goes to bed at 10:00 and I always read her a story. Then, I go to bed.

9. Wendy does the housework - - - - .

- A) before going out in the evening
- B) only in the evenings
- C) with her daughter
- D) two times a day

10. Which activity do Wendy and Jenna do together?

- A) Playing games
- B) Cooking dinner
- C) Having lunch at home
- D) Preparing sandwiches

11. Which of the following is true about Wendy's job?

- A) She dislikes her job.
- B) It is sometimes a tiring job.
- C) She never goes outside her office.
- D) The first tour with the tourists starts at nine o'clock.



1-3: For these questions, choose the best option to fill in the blanks.

- 1. **Timmy** : What's the problem, Peter? - ?
 - Peter : My leg hurts and I can't stand and walk.
 - **Timmy :** Hmm. I think it's broken. Let's call an ambulance.
 - A) Are you all right
 - B) Why don't you sit down
 - C) What are the symptoms
 - D) Do you have a runny rose

- Alfred : Oh, no! It's two fifty. And the game starts at three.
 - Mike : Are you serious? Hurry up! We - - .
 - A) should leave now
 - B) shouldn't put on a coat
 - C) should do some sports
 - D) shouldn't spend much money on tickets

- : Hello, Roberta. - ? Vet 4. Roberta : My kitten, Fluffy. I think it is sick. : ----? Vet Roberta : Well, it can't walk well. : ----? Vet Roberta : Seven months. : OK. Let's have a look. Vet Roberta : Is something wrong with it? Vet : I don't think so. There is nothing to worry about. Roberta : Oh, good. Thank you so much. Which of the following question is extra? 1. How old is it 2. What's the matter 3. Oh, what is wrong with it 4. How often do you take her for a walk A) 1 B) 2 C) 3 D) 4
- 2. Roger : Bob always feels tired in the mornings.
 - **Jason** : He does! What's the matter with him?
 - Roger : He often spends time in front of his computer. I think he - - .

Son Viraj

- Jason : Yeah, you're right.
- A) should stay in bed
- B) shouldn't stay up late
- C) shouldn't wear thick clothes
- D) should leave home at eleven